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The first issue of this anthology would be incomplete without acknowledging those who 
participated in its creation. When Dr. David Pollack first approached me with the idea of 
publishing student work, neither of us envisioned this future. With fortuitous timing, a 
query to our library launched us in a new direction: e-publishing. Kate Thornhill, Robin 
Champieux, and the library team patiently shepherded us through the set-up. Without 
their support, and guidance, we would not be launching this anthology. 

Dr. David Bernard served as one of our topic expert readers and provided an excellent 
introduction to this issue. The Center for Ethics in Healthcare, where he serves as the 
Chair, has offered use of their cases for our students to analyze and discuss in class, one 
of which is featured in this issue. The service they provide within the educational and 
professional contexts is invaluable.  

Within the Division, every faculty and staff member has touched a part of this 
publication, a few I would like to specifically acknowledge: Dr. Nicole Steckler served as 
an editor, providing guidance to the students. Dr. Pollack, in addition to being the 
instigator of this endeavor, also tirelessly reviewed the papers as the faculty member for 
the ethics course and again with an eye toward journal submission. Kelsi Nagle-Rowe 
provided oversight of the design work and communication plans. Dr. James Huntzicker, 
our founding Division Head, through his adaptability and perseverance, is the reason 
these programs and the Division exist within the School of Medicine.  

None of this would be possible without the dedicated community of faculty and students 
who come together through our graduate programs. We ask them to take their learning 
and apply within their organizations to create meaningful and positive change. You will 
see evidence of this in their work presented here. 

Nearly a year has passed since Dr. Pollack called me inquiring about how to share the 
students’ work with the larger community. The outcome is greater than we imagined, and 
we are excited to share this first issue and greatly look forward to the future.
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